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SUBJECT/TITLE
Death certificate supplemental report

SPONSOR
Representative Jim Callahan

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Coroner's office

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 701/GA amends KRS 213.076 related to the filing of a death certificate in cases in which the cause of death not known or an investigation is pending.  In those instances, under provisions of the bill, a coroner must file a death certificate noting the case of death is "unknown or pending investigation."  Once the death investigation is complete, a supplemental report is to be filed with the State Registrar within five days of receipt and made a part of the original certificate, under the legislation.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 701/GA on local governments is indeterminable.  The measure affects coroners and will require them to file a supplemental report when one may or may not be filed under current practice.  At this time, a coroner has five days to complete and sign a death certificate after receiving the results of a death investigation.  (A coroner is required to open a case under several types of circumstances, ranging from homicide and suicide to accidental death and instances when the death is sudden and unexplained.)  It may take only a short time for a coroner to determine the cause of death, or it may take longer, possibly weeks, if the coroner is awaiting the results of tests and the like.

The death certificate used currently for registration with the Registrar of Vital Statistics actually has a section allowing a coroner to indicate "pending investigation" or "could not be determined."  A supplemental report is not required, although coroners may be filing equivalent documents, once they complete their death investigation.

HB 701/GA will create additional administrative work for coroners, mainly in the requirement that coroners file a supplemental report in death investigations.  It is not certain how detailed the supplemental report will be, under the bill, although the measure does specify that the supplement report is to provide "the medical information omitted from the original certificate."

It is not known how many future deaths will become coroner cases.  There were 38,934 deaths in Kentucky in 1999, according to Department of Public Health statistics.  Of that number, 211 were the result of homicide, 473 by suicide and 1,713 by unintentional injuries.  It is assumed that most of those would have been coroner cases, but it is unknown how many other deaths also were coroner cases.

DATA SOURCE(S)
LRC staff; KRS; Kentucky Coroners Association; Kentucky Office of Medical Examiner; LRC publication Duties of Elected County Officials; Department for Public Health Web site

PREPARER
Lowell Atchley
REVIEW

DATE


Page 1

